
 
 

MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES 
January 3, 2022 

 
 

Johanna D’Aleo opened the meeting at 9:05 a.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.  There were no new guests, but several 

returning guests from MN, WI, IL, KS and MO.   

 

Delores Simpson gave the Hospital report.  Jeannice Walters is in Rehab and unsure when she will be home.  Eddie 

Mercado has had food poisoning and is doing better now.  Diane Suhr is in Edinburgh Regional Rehab due to a fall.  Vera 

Janis also had a fall but is doing okay.  Bruce Malterud has been hospitalized over Christmas with chest pains.  Mary 

Kitkowski, longtime guest of the TIP fell back home and broke her hip.  Her address in Rehab is on the back board.  Betty 

Chos has gall bladder cancer.   

 

Pastor Dave lead us in prayer, and wished us all a happy New Year.     

 

Happy Hour today has been cancelled as it was supposed to be outside. 

 

Happy Hour on Thursday is Tim Durth, 4-5:30. 

 

Happy Hour on Saturday is Ron Moshier, 4-5:30. 

 

Tiny Hill Orchestra played yesterday and are coming back in March.  They are a big band sound and were extremely 

good! 

 

Chairpersons are still needed for Valentine’s, Potato Bake, Jams, and German Fest.  We will not be able to have these 

events if we cannot get Chairs. 

 

Stan from Skymed has a signup sheet at the back for Strawberry Shortcake next week, January 11
th
 at 10 a.m..  Also, on 

January 18, Skymed will hold a catered, sitdown Appreciation Luncheon at Victoria Palms and on January 19, an 

Appreciation Luncheon at Mercedes.  Please sign up online at Skymed.com. 

 

Every other Wednesday, there will be a Singles Dinner Out.  Leave via carpool at 3:30 pm  This Wednesday is at Rudy’s. 

 

Bowling will begin at 1 pm at the Flamingo Bowl. 

 

Peter Piper is 1 week from tomorrow (Jan 11), from 11-12, at the corner of 495 and 10
th
.  There is a drawing at 11:40.   

 

Thirsty Thursday is at Mama Mia’s pizza on Business 83 between McColl and Second.  Meet at 3:30, order at 4 pm.   

 

Friday, Team Shuffleboard (Horse Collar) begins at 6:30 (be there at 6:15).  Door prizes.  Tee shirts to winners.  You will 

have a great time and get to know people. 

 

Regular Shuffleboard is Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday at 9:00 a.m.  Meet at 8:45 a.m.  Competitive. 

 

We are counting down to a full three days of photo taking this Thursday, Friday and Saturday in the Arts and Crafts room.  

If you made an appointment for one of these days, you may have received an email reminder, but if you need to verify 

your time, please check with Linda Beem after the meeting.  There are still times available on Thursday, Friday and 

Saturday (January 20, 21 and 22) and later this month.  Make your appointment today:  Linda Beem (816-914-2698), 

Jennifer Kirkland (217-369-1756) or Rosie Martinez (956-533-0124). 

 

Hearts starts on Friday at 1:00 pm in the Al Barnes building. 

 

Linda Linden thanked everyone for their donations to the orphanage.  They raised $500. 

 



Golden Olympics sign up information is at the back of the room.  Tina Shrek is the Chairperson this year.  Contact her for 

information. 

 

Sewing Room Classes for January are posted in the Sewing Room with signup sheets for the January 17 and 24 Class on 

Holly Santa taught by Joan Nesbitt.  There is a Sewing Room meeting and lunch on Wed, January 5
th
 from 12-2pm in the 

AC Room.  Signup sheet in Sewing Room. 

 

Charity Sewing on Thursday, January 6
th
 will be for Sewing For Children, led by Kay Lane and Marilyn Rodr from 9-3pm.  

Sewers, tyers and ironers are needed. 

 

BPs are taken by Nancy Schmitz after this meeting. 

 

Blood Drive by Vitalent is scheduled for Tuesday, January 4
th
 in al Barnes.  Blood donations are down since Covid, so 

please think about donating now.  Reminder cards are on the tables and the signup sheet is posted on the Medical Board 

by the indoor pool.  A count has to be given today. 

 

Alan Holdsworth will have a magic class on January 13, in the Card Room 1 at 3:30 pm. 

 

Vipers tickets for January 27
th
 are still available.  Tickets are $45 and include transportation, dinner, t- shirt.  Pick up and 

drop off back at the TOT. 

 

Molly B tickets for February 8
th
 are available at the Activity Office.  $14 in advance and $16 at the door. 

 

The Hobby Shop will be closed until noon today. 

 

Grannies Gone Wild:  Sign up till Thursday.  If you did not choose a meal option, please do so.   

 

The Craft Show needs one more (at least) male volunteer to assist with loading and unloading vendors.  Alta is declining 

as cook and we sincerely wish to thank her for all her work in the past.   

 

Bingo is tonight at 6:30. Play begins at 7 pm. 

 

There is a lime green water bottle that went missing from the pool.  Please return it to the Office. 

 

Friday is Karaoke at 6 pm in Al Barnes. 

 

50/50 is $49 and was won by Lot 844. 

  

 

Al’s Notes 
 
Good morning and welcome everyone 
  
We have 450 guests on 281 sites 
  
A couple notes to share 
 
Happy New Year to you all, l hope everyone had a great new year, 
 
First off the Office will change their hours effective 01/02/2022 from 9am -4pm Monday thru Friday, Tthis will allow the 
staff to better prepare with reports 
 
Be safe we still have a couple cases of the Covid in the Resort, social distance use mask if you haven’t been vaccinated. 
 
Last and final Note, if you are going to be leaving for a few days please notify the office, past weekend an individual came 
to contact me hadn’t seen their neighbor in a couple days, so upon checking I took Ed with me and first off we did not 
have a key for the unit which emergencies is nice if we have to go in, any way  the other neighbor had concerns than 
finally another neighbor said the individual thought to be out of state for a couple weeks so it is important to let us know 
puts a lot of minds  to ease. We are here for you so keep us posted. 



 
Thank you, have a great week again Happy New Year let’s hope and pray for the best year ever. 
 
Al 
 

Pam’s Notes 
 

Happy New Year!!! 
  Just a couple of news items I needed to pass on.  First a note from Matt Kitkowski: 
A note to let you know Mary Kitkowski fell and fractured her hip Christmas nlght.She had a rod installed to 

keep the hip from further damage.will be ln a nursing home for a while. Mary Kitkowski s address is 

10027 fountain Lake Ave. Almond WI 54909  

We pray for a quick and complete recovery for Mary.  She and Matt are sadly missed here 
in the Park.   
 

I also received this week's activities from the office: 

WEEK STARTING SUNDAY JANUARY 2, 2022 
 

  
MAIN HALL 

  

     
SU 1/2/2022 ICE CREAM SOCIAL 2-3 P $1 a scoop 

SU 1/2/2022 Tiny Hill Orchestra 3-5p Music 

 
  

   
M 1/3/2022 Steve May 4-5:30pm Happy Hour 

M 1/3/2022  Bingo 

6:20pm 

 

 
W 1/5/2022 Steve May DANCE 7-10p $7.00 

     
TH 1/6/2022 Tim Dirth 4-5:30pm Happy Hour 

SA 1/8/2022 Ron Moshier 4-5:30pm Happy Hour 
 

        

 

 I'm off to Houston tomorrow for more tests and another infusion.  We haven't 

 been told whether they will hold a MMMeeting tomorrow morning or not.  If you 

 are not receiving on the spot notices, you may want to give the office your email  

address.   

   Have a good first week of 2022.  May this be a Happy, Healthy, Prayerful year 

for us all.     Pam  

    

 


